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WTA RESPONDS TO GAO REPORT ON UNIVERSAL SERVICE
WASHINGTON, DC (MONDAY, JULY 14, 2008) – Western Telecommunications Alliance today responded to the General Accountability Office’s (GAO’s) recently released report on the Universal Service Fund’s High-Cost Program.  In FCC Needs to Improve Performance and Strengthen Oversight of the High-Cost Program, the GAO determines that there are inconsistencies in the way high-cost support dollars are distributed and that there are no established performance goals and measures in place to ensure the program is meeting its intended purpose.  To remedy this problem, the GAO recommends that the Federal Communications Commission (FCC) establish short- and long-term performance goals and measures for the program, and identify areas of risk and implement mechanisms to help produce cost-effective expenditures.
“The Universal Service Fund’s High-Cost Program has been an integral component in helping rural ILECs provide affordable advanced communications services to Americans living in rural and difficult to serve areas,” said Kelly Worthington, WTA’s Executive Vice President.  “WTA members are operating within the rules and regulations as established by the FCC for high-cost support.  As with any program, there is always room for improvement in implementation and administration.  Therefore, WTA looks forward to providing its input when the FCC issues its Notice of Inquiry on how the FCC can further strengthen its management and oversight procedures of the high-cost program,” said Worthington.
###

The Western Telecommunications Alliance represents more than 250 rural telephone companies in the 24 states west of the Mississippi River.  WTA members serve some of the highest cost and lowest density areas in the country with some of the most rugged terrain, harshest weather conditions and socioeconomic situations arguably making it the nation’s most difficult areas to serve.  Practically all WTA member companies provide high-quality voice, broadband, and video services in high-cost areas.  Most members serve fewer than 3000 access lines overall, with fewer than 500 access lines per exchange.
